
NOTES AND NEWS.

Mrs. Clyde M. Myers was then called upon to speak on The Occupa-
tional Therapist in Overseas Service, but stated that she could add
nothing to what had been said by Dr. Schwab, exccpt that part of their
success was probahly due to the fact that they had such a sympathetic
and understanding medical director (Dr. Schwab).

Dr. Frankwood E. Williams, of the National Committee for Menltal
Hygiene then read a paper on The Demand for Occupational Therapists
ini State and Other Institutions, alter which the meeting adjourned.

At 7.30 p.m. a banquet was served in the beautiful Florentine Roomn
of the Congress Hotel.

Colonel Bispham, Commandant at Fort Sheridan, and Lieut.-Col. H.
M. Evans spoke.

Mr. Everett S. Elwood, of New York State Hospitals Commission
read his paper which had been postponed from the afternoon session.

Wednesday morning, September lOth, was spent in visits to the
occupational departments of the Presbyterian and Cook County Hos-
pitals. At the former a brief history o! the departmnent with a photo-
graph of the shop was given to each visitor.

The 11.02 train was taken to Fort Sheridan and an inspection o! the
work in wards and shops was made. Miss Cuzzort, Head Aid made a
brief address describing the work under her charge.

Shortly after 3 p.m. a return was made to Chicago.
Wednesday evening a meeting was held at the Henry Favili School,

being called to order by Dr. Dunton at 8.25.
Miss Susan C. Johnson gave a talk on Practical Resuits o! a Year's

Work at Montefiore.
Miss Evelyn L. Collins spoke on Training Volunteer Workers to

supplement the Activities of Trained Occupational Theraplists,-.
Miss Alice Dean spoke of the work donc in St. Louis, incidentally

paýying a tribute to the FavilI School.
Mrs. F. W. Rockwell was called upon to speak o! the work in Phila-

deiphia, and invited the society to hold its next meeting in the Quaker
City.

Miss Brainerd, of the Presbyterian Hospital of Chicago, then spoke
of Occupational Therapy in that hospital.

Miss Brackett stated that a larger school is being started in Boston,
at which hospital observation will begin with the course of study. She
also made some amusing statements in regard to some of the pupil
patients.

Miss Carter asked what hospital was used to which Miss Brackett
replied the Homeopathic.

SMiss Johnson then moved a rising vote of thanks to the retiring
president which was given.


